
 

Public Notice 

 

Hazardous Waste Remediation Emergency Permit 

 

The Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality, 5301 Northshore Drive, North Little Rock, 

Arkansas 72118, has issued an Emergency Permit to the Arkansas State Military Department for 

the remediation of grenades recovered from the site of a traffic accident in Franklin County, 

Arkansas. An ammunition transport truck traveling from Pine Bluff Arsenal, Arkansas to 

McAlester, Oklahoma was involved in a roll-over accident and caught fire. This ordnance is 

classified as a characteristic hazardous waste (D003) due to its reactivity or explosive potential. 

The treatment of these grenades will involve placing the grenades in a 10 foot earthen pit and 

detonating or burning the grenades. The treatment will occur between April 26 through May 20, 

2017. Upon treatment, the reactive material will be rendered non-reactive and thus non-

hazardous. This Emergency Permit was issued under the authority of the Arkansas Hazardous 

Waste Management Act (Act 406 of 1979), as amended. 

 

Dated this 25
th

 day of April, 2017 

 

 

 

Becky W. Keogh, Director 

Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality 
 


